Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association
Meeting Minutes

August 2nd, 2007
Call to Order

President Doug Willis called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. at Brown’s Point Improvement Club.  The following were present:

Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD

Joseph Quinn, Attorney
Rick Bleecker, PCFD #3

Greg Miller, McNeil Island
Jim Sharp, PCFD #3

Bob Black, PCFD #5


Eric Watson, PCFD #5

Bob Vellias, PCFD #17
Doug Willis, PCFD #6

Richard Desimone, PCFD #13
Keith Wright, PCFD #6

Linda Desimone, PCFD #13
Judy Murphy, PCFD #6

Ed Goodlet, PCFD #8
Chuck King, PCFD #8

Jay Wiggins, PCFD #27
Tony Judd, PCFD #21

Randy Shelton, PCFD #18
Bill Jarmon, PCFD #5

Ryan Baskett, PCFD #21
Vicky Carlsen, CPFR

Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB



Recorder Tracy Wiseman

Stephany Carter-Hoskinson, CPFR
Gary McVay, PCFD #13
Flag Salute
Gary McVay led the flag salute.
Gary McVay welcomed everyone to Brown’s Point Improvement Club.  

Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the May 3rd, 2007 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale not present.
Correspondence

No correspondence.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee

Reggie Romines had reported a Labor and Industries Representative will be speaking in September, Tom Minor in October, a Representative from Ft. Lewis/McChord for November and no speaker for December.
Audit Committee- DORMANT

Banquet/Awards Committee

Wayne Weinholz reported they are working on getting entertainment.

Emergency Management Committee/Air Ops

Representative is on vacation.

Fire Marshal Task Force

Gary Franz not in attendance.
HB 1756/RCW 52.33 Response Time Reporting Committee

Committee is dormant.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported new protocols will be out the first of the year.  The plan is to have training in October / November for the January 1st start date.
Judy Murphy reported two (2) north bound lanes of I-5 will be closed August 10th to the 29th.  So try to think of some alternative routes for getting to Seattle Hospitals during that time period.
Judy Murphy reported there are some alternatives for live body intubations being  considered by Dr. Waffle.
Divert Committee – Judy Murphy explained there have been decreased divert times – combined 5 hours a week – which is down significantly.
Training – Metro Training
President Willis explained that Kelvin Johnson previously chaired this committee but is no longer a Training Chief with Puyallup Fire so another chair member must be assigned to this committee.  Any suggestions – please report back at the next meeting.
At 11:50 a.m., President Willis called the meeting into recess for lunch.

At 12:10 p.m., President Willis called the meeting back into session.

Guest Speakers
Bob Vellias introduced Auditor Mark Raposso from the Washington State Auditor’s Office.  Mark Raposso audited PCFD #17 and found the biggest dollar amount embezzled in the history of the State of Washington.  The Audit Report was distributed (see attached documentation).

Mark explained how the embezzlement occurred.  The person doing the embezzling was the District Secretary.  She ran a one “woman” office which allowed her to get away with the embezzling for so many years as well as the fact that there had been many Chiefs appointed during the time period she was doing the fraud.  It has been determined that this secretary embezzled at least $843,118 in public funds from the District between July 1993 and April 2006.  Public funds were misappropriated, internal controls were circumvented and accounting records were falsified and removed to conceal the misappropriation.  Mark showed how she was able to embezzle these funds.  She altered the warrant register after it was signed by the Board of Commissioners.  She set up phony vendors and altered checks to suit her needs.  She had the ‘green bars’ from the County going to her home address so no one would see the additional checks she added to the check register after it was approved.  There was a checking account that was supposed to have been closed years earlier that she failed to close and continued to deposit District funds into it and then misappropriated for herself.  The misappropriation occurred as follows:

Misappropriation of District Revenues
$140,718


Unauthorized Payments


$702,400


Total Misappropriation


$843,118

Cause of Condition:  The following internal control weaknesses allowed this loss to occur and not be detected in a timely manner:
· Although the Board of Commissioners authorized all payments, no one reviewed redeemed warrants.
· Duties involving making payments were not separated due to the size of the District.
· Inadequate review of expenditures by the Board of Commissioners and turnover in management (Fire Chief) created an opportunity for the former District Secretary to exploit the weakness.
· The former District Secretary was responsible for preparing District billings, preparing and making the District’s deposits and reconciliation of the District’s receipts to the deposits without independent oversight.
· Public funds were not deposited within 24 hours of receipt as required by law.
· The District was using Rediform receipt book.  These books can be bought from any office supplier and the numbers are not controlled.

· The District was able to find only two(2)  Rediform receipt books.  It was unable to determine how many were used.

All of this information has been referred to the Pierce County Prosecuting Attorney’s office for any action deemed appropriate.

Auditor Mark Raposso pointed out the District had been audited by six (6) separate auditors during the time periods mentioned above with no detection of this fraud occurring.  One result of this investigation is a letter from State Auditor Brian Sonntag dated June 27, 2007 outlining suggestions to Fire Commissioners and Fire Chiefs establish some key internal controls (see attached letter).  
The Association thanked Auditor Mark Raposso for his presentation.

OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

No representative present.
Department of Emergency Management

Ken Parrish reported there were two (2) very large exercises - early terrorism alert drills that showed how much the agencies have improved their interoperability communications.
EMS

No representative in attendance.
Fire Marshal

The representative is on vacation.
State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Jeff Jensen stated the conference was a success.  They are moving forward with the Legislative Session.  If you have legislative issues get them to Jeff Jensen or Dan Packer so they can get it on the Agenda.
PS Clean Air Agency

No representative in attendance.
PC Fire Commissioners

Bill Jarmon stated the next meeting is August 23rd at 7 p.m. at Riverside.
Dept. of Natural Resources

No representative present.
Unfinished Business

Nothing at this time.
New Business
A. Golf Tournament.  The tournament was cancelled this year due to lack of participation and it would have cost too much for the number of persons who had signed up.  We will work on making this a joint tournament next year.
B. Station Numbering.  Gary McVay reported that FireComm is going to be the keeper of the numbering list.  If you want to change to a number on the list – it is yours as long as it is available when you ask for it.  You do not have to change your numbers but if you do this is the format that we are using to maintain consistency with the numbering systems.   It was moved and seconded to adopt the Station Numbering Plan (see attached).  MOTION CARRIED.  It is not mandatory or required that anyone change from their current numbering system, however, any future numbering changes will need to fall under this Station Numbering Plan (see attached copy).
C. Terrorism Early Warning System:  Terrorism Early Warning group training.  Kelvin Johnson had been on this committee so we need to elect someone else to take his place.  The Executive Board recommended Bryan Pearson take his place.  The members concurred.  Gary McVay suggested the he and Pearson share their two (2) respective positions with TEW.
D. WA Task Force One - Merle Frank has recommended Ruth Obadal for this committee.  The members felt it might be better to have Jack Andren as an active alternative to assist Ruth Obadal.  Discussion followed.  President Willis suggested that the Executive Board discuss this further at the next meeting.
E. PC EMS Council Representative.  Tony Judd suggested Judy Murphy take this position.  The members concurred.
F. PC Fire Commissioners Meeting. President Willis suggested the host Chief attend the meetings as a representative from the PC Fire Chiefs Association and answer any questions that might come up.  The members concurred.
Good of the Order

Jeff Jensen stated there are many openings on the State EMS/Trauma Committee under physicians and nurses.  We need to look at Fire Service participation on that group.  It is very trauma focused.  Jeff Jensen suggested Faith be on the Committee but there are also about 6 to 8 openings – anyone interested should get their name to Jeff Jensen.
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:40 p.m.

The next PCFCA meeting will be Thursday, September 6th, 2007 at 11:30 at the Puyallup Library located at 324 South Meridian.
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